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Tokeland Day Tour by Denny Miller  

During the week before our tour to Tokeland, Josette sent out her usual emails to the club informing 
every one of the tour and asking for a note back from those who planned to attend.  We could tell 
something special was about to happen by the number of affirmative responses. 

So we were delighted, but not surprised, when 20 of our club corvettes showed up at Barnes and No-
ble before our planned 8:30 departure.  Drivers and passengers included: Denny and Josette, Lee 
Cousineau, Brian and Betsy, Will and Marilyn, Bob, Carla (without Arthur), Carolyn, Brian and Peggy, 
Tom and Donna Oenning (prospective members), George and Lynne Chappele (prospective mem-
bers), Mark and Kathe, Frank, Bill and his friend John Holcolm, Larry and Maggie, Linus and Mary 
Alice, Don and Cynthia, Mike and Connie, Charmaine and her friend Jan, Anne, and Shoshanah.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After a short driversô (and passengersô) meeting, we headed west on Cooper Point road for the free-
way, turned right onto 101 N and drove in moderate traffic for a few miles to the Mud Bay Road Exit. 

George Schwartz had warned us by email that a portion of Delphi Road near the freeway was under 
construction and spelled out an alternate route.  So we followed his advice by driving down Mud Bay 
Rd, crossing over 101 N on 2nd, and turning left on McKenzie Rd, which wound back to Delphi Rd. 

The weather was exceptionally nice as we drove south on Delphi Rd before turning right on Waddell 

Creek Rd.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Next Meeting  
Nov 12, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.  

 Hawks Prairie Inn Restaurant, Lacey, WA  

Heartbeat of Olympia 
The Heartbeat of Olympia is the official publication of Corvettes de Olympia. It is published monthly and 
samples can be obtained by writing to: Corvettes de Olympia, PO Box 2154, Olympia WA  98507-2154, or 
by contacting any club member.  Heartbeat of Olympia Editor-in-Chief: Wendy Forcier 
 
Corvettes de Olympia is a non-profit organization formed in 1972. Our purpose is to: 

1. Develop friendship and pride among Corvette owners and drivers, 
2. Encourage skillful, safe and sportsmanlike driving habits on the highways, 
3. Improve relations between the community and Corvette people, 
4. Actively promote, sponsor, organize, and supervise sports car competition, outings, meetings and 

other Corvette or sports car activities. 
 

Annual membership dues are Familyð$55.00, Singleð$27.50. Monthly meetings are normally held at 7:00 
p.m. on the 2nd Wednesday of every month at Hawkôs Prairie Restaurant. Meetings are open to any and all 
Corvette enthusiasts. 
Visit us on the web at: www.corvettesdeolympia.org 
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Past Presidents 

Corvettes de Olympia 

1972  Rich Lockhart      

1973  Larry Johnson   

1974   Rich Lockhart   

1975   Terry Halliday  

1976   Ralph Adams 

1977   Bill Pollard   

1978   Sandy Lockhart     

1979   Mike Halliday     

1980   Ralph Adams      

1981   Larry Johnson      

1982  Mike Halliday      

1983   Karen Johnson       

1984   Jerry Crabill         

1985   Tom Kuchman    

1986   Larry Johnson      

1987   Duncan Johnson  

1988   Skip Burch         

1989   Jim Turcotte   

1990   Karen Johnson 

1992   Tom Kuchman 

1991   Ron Zielin 

1993   Roy Scioli 

1994   Tom Hanson 

1995   Tom Kuchman 

1996    Peggy Rogers 

1997    Peggy Rogers 

1998    Karen Johnson 

1999    Randy Harris 

2000    Randy Harris 

2001    Jim Turcotte 

2002    Peggy Rogers 

2003    Peggy Rogers 

2004    Vince Punteney 

2005    Vince Punteney 

2006    Vince Punteney 

2007 Brian Cousineau 

2008 Peggy Rogers 

2009 Meagan Renick 

2010 Meagan Renick 

2011 Meagan Renick 

2012 Meagan Renick 

2013 Anne Wax 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This is the season for Thanksgiving.  I, for one,  am  thankful for this fine club and the chance to be involved in itôs 
leadership. 
 
I look forward to seeing where weôve been at the End of Year Celebration, and enjoying the entertainment, fine food 
and time together. 
 
And I look forward to this yearôs Chuck Byre award, where we will vote for a member who has provided outstanding 
service to the club. 
 
I hope you will join us. 
 
Save the Wave, 
 
Anne 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Presidentõs Message 

Whatõs Next 

 

See Page  5: Chuck Byre Award  

See Page 9: End of Year Celebration  
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We followed Waddle Creek many turns through the woods and past various 

camping grounds.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sadly, a diesel truck and larger trailer pulled out in front of us and became a 
stink-pot lead vehicle for about five miles.  I hoped at the time that this was 
not a sign of what was to come.  For the most part it wasnôt until we hit Blue 
Slough Road in the afternoon that we were slowed down againï but I will 
cover that part of the trip later. 

The truck pulled off at Maytown Road, which allowed us to charge forward 

with few cars in sight.  We drove down Mima Road, then enjoyed the many 

turns on Gate Road, crossed the railroad tracks just before we turned left on 

Moon Road.  As it always does, Moon Road took us to Highway 12, where 

we turned left and headed for Baileyôs IGA in Rochester for a break. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After the break we headed south out of Rochester on Albany St, where we 

passed by Fred Millstead, who was waving from his driveway because he 

had stayed home with a cold.  From there, we wound our way down about a 

dozen country roads to our next stop.  Rather than name all the roads, here 

is a map of our route. 

 

Most of the roads were familiar to long-term CdeO members, but they 

remained a treat.  We did something new by driving the Pe Ell McDon-

ald Rd.  It proved to be a wonderful mix of hills, curves, and wooded 

forests ï a very nice road to drive indeed! 

Upon arrival at the Texaco Station in Pe Ell, our 20 cars filled the 

parking lot. The place had but one bathroom so we had an extended 

stay so most us enjoyed our time in the fall sun. 

 

At the driversô meeting before heading out on the final stretch to Toke-

land, we warned everyone that there most likely would be slow Sun-

day drivers that we would need to pass.  We headed west on Highway 

6 toward Raymond, and it turned out we had the west bound lane to 

ourselves.   

 

Once past Raymond, Highway 105 to Tokeland was almost as empty.  

We had an easy drive, allowing us to enjoy the scenery along Willapa 

Bay. 

 

 

 

Tokeland Day Tour  by Denny Miller contõd from pg. 1 



Tokeland Day Tour: by Denny Miller,  Contôd 

We arrived at our lunch destination, the Sand Verbena restaurant, a 

little late at 12:15 PM, and were greeted by a sign in their door that 

they were closed to the public for a Corvette Club luncheon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

That was a good thing because our 20 cars filled up the parking lot. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

And filled the restaurant as well. 

 

 

Here is a view out their window. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

And here is a fuzzy picture of the whole gang in front of our cars just 

before we left for Blue Slough Road. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had a simple plan for driving home as outlined in the map below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As shown, we headed back east on highway 105 to Raymond. 
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The original Corvette was designed by famed GM stylist Harley Earl. Its 
name derives from what fast-moving World War II era. 

Test Your Knowledge:  
Then went north on highway 101 to the outskirts of Cosmopolis. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Then drove our beloved Blue Slough Road. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Here we are at the end of Blue Slough Road, waiting to turn left on 

Highway 107.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finally, we stopped back at the Montesano Chevron station for our 

final break. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All good things must come to an end so, after a lively break, we head-
ed back to Olympia on the freeway.  This was a most excellent tour. 

p.s. Thank you Betsy, Carla and Marilyn for the pictures for this report. 

���Z�µ���l�����Ç�Œ�������Á���Œ�� 
By Anne 

I would like to remind everyone that our club has an annual Chuck Byre 
Outstanding Member award, which serves to acknowledge the person who 
most contributed to the clubôs experience for the year. 

Chuck was one of the highly respected early members of Corvettes de 
Olympia. Unfortunately, Chuck was killed in an industrial accident. In his 
honor, the club established this annual award in his name. 

We choose the recipient of this award by a secret vote of the member-ship 
and we announce the recipient at the annual year-end party. 

I encourage each of you in the club to vote at either the November meet-
ing or the End of Year Celebration for the club member who exemplifies 
Chuckôs qualities of enthusiasm, hard work, dedication to bettering the 
club, and involvement in activities. 

The winner will receive a traveling plaque with their name inscribed along 
with the prior honorees. 

 


